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Mr. Thomas D. Riley : i S
Assistant Secretary-Treasurer T

National Association of Letter Carriers, AFL-CIO
100 Indiana Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20001

Re: NALC Branch
Goldsboro, NC
NC-S-11116/N5CA-18648

Dear Mr. Riley:

On April 6, 1978, we met with you to discuss the
above-captioned grievance at the fourth step of our
contractual grievance procedure.

The matters presented by you as well as the applicabdble
coantractual provisions have been reviewsed and given careful
consideration.

Based on the evidence presented in this grievance, we find
that the National Agreement, Article XXII does not restrict
local management from allowing the national alliance of
Postal and Federal employees to place material on a bulletin
board other than the bdulletin boards of the certified
dbargaining representatives.

Therefore, it is our conclusioh that no violation of the
National Agreement occurred and the grievance is denied,.

Sincerely,

] / e
(i Ol
Michael Ha soa

Labor R tions Department

ARBITRATION NOT REQUESTED
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Questions have arisen recently with respect to the procedure

to be followed when national or regional union officials or

their designees desire to visit postal installations.

The policy with respect to implementation of the provisions
set forth in Article 23 of the National Agreement have not
changed. National union officers should give reasonable
notice to the employer at the national level when desiring to
visit postal installations, and regional union officials
should give reasonable notice at the regional level when

desiring to visit postal installations.

Should you be contacted directly by such union officials, you
should advise them accordingly and then notify the regional
Labor Relations Division.



